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Thank you, Mr. President,

We thank Mr. Doudou Diene, Special Rapporteur on contemporary forms of
o@a,
racism, racial discrimination, xenophobia and related intolerance, and theA igh

% e

Commissioner for their reports on combating defamation of religions.

Mr. Diene’s report contains many interesting and important points. Our delegation
wishes to focus on the sections in Mr. Diene’s report on the universality of the fight

against discrimination and his recommendations.

1. We share the concern that the legitimization of racism and religious
intolerance in political platforms can pose a serious threat to human rights.
In this regard, we view with particular interest Mr. Diene’s observation that
solidarity between victims of defamation of religions and other forms of
discrimination can be a force to overcome negative trends of division and
intolerance, by promoting a sense of unity and equality among members of
different religions and groups. Instead of the imposition of one identity or
faith against another, it is the sharing of memories and collective narratives
that would be emphasized through such an apbroach. As eloquently
described in Mr. Diene’s report, it would be “a process that transforms the

singularity of one’s experience into solidarity with the cultural, ethic and




religious experience of other communities.” Our delegation believes
religious groups, other civil society stakeholders and the media can play
vital roles in this connection. We would encourage governments to partner
with religious and civil society groups and the media to develop such
mechanisms for promoting solidarity between different religious groups

against racism and intolerance.

2. We note that like the Special Rapporteur on freedom of religion or belief,
Mr. Diene stresses the importance of the promotion of dialogue between
cultures, civilizations and religions. In our statement : , our
delegation mentioned some of the initiatives the Philippines is undertaking
at the local, regional and international levels to promote interfaith dialogue,
which we can provide to the Special Rapporteur in written form. However,
we would like to ask him a question similar to the one we asked the Special
Rapporteur on freedom of religion or belief. Since we are interested in
seeing the Council develop an initiative on interfaith dialogue — what main
human rights elements could be included in such an initiative, and how
does he see such an initiative complementing, and not duplicating, existing

initiatives listed in part VI of his report?

Thank you, Mr. President.
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